Springfield

Business Improvement District 

Board Meeting
July 28, 2020 (Via Zoom)
PRESENT Via Zoom:  A. Fonsesca, K. Gruskin, P. Kaiser, L. Kaswiner, M. Kevoe, M. Scalera, S. Seidel,  C. Weber, D. Zuber

Also Present: B. Lippman, D. Barnett, J. Bussicello 

The meeting was called to order at 8:37.

I. Minutes 

A motion was made to approve the June 23, 2020 minutes. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.
II. Treasurer’s Report – B. Lippman 
P. Kaiser reported that we have $10,143.01 in the checking account and $316,205.55 in the money market account. P. Kaiser reviewed the Financials in the Agenda Packet. A member questioned two line items, E-Commerce and Marketing Program. P. Kaiser explained that E-Commerce were payments to MyTown Marketing and she would have to look up the payments made under “Marketing Program”. B. Lippman and P. Kaiser will meet to review the Account labels. M. Scalera asked how many of the Grant Checks were cashed. P. Kaiser had to look it up. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report was made. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  

III.  Chairman’s Report – Mike Scalera

M. Scalera reported that checks went to 20 businesses that applied for a grant from the BID’s grant program. M. Scalera and S. Seidel hand delivered many of the checks. He noted that the business owners were extremely grateful for this help. He has held back three checks. One business has not opened yet. The terms of the Grant were that businesses had to reopen to receive this money. He will hold the checks to see if they reopen. He also is trying to contact the other two businesses. He wanted to give the checks directly to the business owner. It was noted that some businesses were not aware of this grant. B. Lippman will check to see if two businesses receive our emails. It was reported that emails, ad in Patriot and Social Media were used to promote this program.  M. Scalera asked if we should do another round of grants. It was decided that we would wait until fall and see where everything is going at that time, and decide on the criteria if we should offer another round of grants.

M. Scalera reported that we need some names to consider for the open Board Seat. B. Lippman suggested that we wait until the November elections to fill the open seat. The Board agreed to wait. 

IV.  Township Report – J. Bussicello/Chris Weber

J. Bussicello reported that there was a broken Sewer Pipe that needed to be repaired and many streets have been paved.

· Permits for outdoor dining went well. Spirits received their approval for outside dining but has not opened. A member noted they he was told they are waiting for the Town. J. Bussicello checked and noted that they have received approvals from the Town.
· Gomes property is awaiting final environmental improvements before the permits for demo will be given. There have been some issues on how this was handled by Gomes.  
· Charlie Larken is moving along. He should start framing next month. 
· Saks Property went before the Milburn Zoning Board and was asked to provide another traffic report before they would decide on this application. They will be back to the Board in August. The hope is that they will be approved at that time.

· The Township has done some work to try to eradicate the flooding at Duffy’s Corner Parking lot. There work did help somewhat. It needs major construction to totally correct the issue.

· There will not be a Planning Board meeting in August.
V.   Executive Director’s Report

· B. Lippman reported that the pole lights issues have been addressed. The main issue has to do with faulty design. This needs to be addressed by the Manufacturer. 
· B. Lippman got two estimates to repair the pole that was hit by a car. AV Electrical Contractor estimate is for $600. A & J Pereira Electrical Contracting estimate is for $925. The Board agreed to hire AV Electrical to repair the pole. B. Lippman will contact him to schedule the repair. M. Scalera asked J. Bussicello if the Township would take over the maintenance of the Light Poles. J. Bussicello will look into this. 
VI.  Marketing – K. Schwartz
· APP

Though events are limited we had over 150 new downloads in the last 60 days (we usually average 40-50 per month), which is interesting.  The restaurants (outdoor dining) are getting a lot of that interest and attention.

· FACEBOOK

The page is as active as ever with 5-7,000 people reached for our posts for GoSPRINGFIELDnj.

· GO SPRINGFIELDNJ

We're getting just under 1000 visits in the last month.  Facebook posts (and an email that's being designed) are promoting the convenience of having "all your favorite Springfield business websites in one convenient place" and getting people to bookmark it.
B. Lippman reported that she is working with K. Schwartz to plan a program for “Back to School”. It includes a card that offers $10 off when you spend $50, or $20 off when you spend $100. These cards would be given to customers of businesses after their purchase to use at another date or at another participating business. M. Scalera asked B. Lippman to schedule a marketing committee meeting to plan for the fall. 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:51am.

The next Board of Directors Meeting will be held on August 25, 2020, 8:30 am, Via Zoom.
